

Oriole Nation Booster Club

The School District of North Fond du Lac

225 McKinley Street North Fond du Lac, WI 54937

> Phone: (920) 929-3750 FAX: (920) 929-3696

12/06/17

- 7:00 Joe Maramonte called the meeting to order. A motion was made to accept the minutes from our Nov. meeting -Rob Giese made motion to accept and Aaron Sadoff seconded the motion. The motion passed.
- 7:05 Treasurer's Report Angie Nitz had to make some adjustments. She thought our year ran Aug. July but our year is July to June. We currently have \$68,000 and \$22,00 are not yet allocated. A motion was made to accept this report by Aaron Sadoff and Robin Maramonte. The motion to accept passed.
- 7:07 Fundraising Report Matt Rashid will represent us at the Fond du Lac Festival Meeting Thurs. Dec. 7th. If anyone has any questions regarding Walleye Weekend please see Matt or Aaron.
 - Holiday Ford Show Choir went today and sang as a "Thank You" for their donation to Oriole Nation.
 - **Buffalo Wild Wings** We earned \$152.72 last quarter.
 - Other fundraising items. We are status Quo.

 - **Oriole Open** More information to come in Jan.

 - Walleye Weekend More to come in Jan.
 - **Calendar** We are currently looking for someone to help develop a sales plan for these.
 - A motion was made to accept the Fundraising Report by Jodi Giebel and Angie Nitz. Motion to accept was passed.
- 7:15 Tent Presentation A tent was purchased for roughly \$3000. This tent will be available for all sports and clubs to use. Many saw the tent set up and they shared that it "Looks great"! - Thank You Coach Forsythe.
- 7:17 Concession Committee We would like to hit up the advisors to get the classes to step up to work concessions. Matt Bertram will take of contacting the advisors. Only need 3-4 kids and 1 adult are needed per event.. The adult is there to support the kids in case of questions etc.. Dawn did suggest the need for more SCRIPT Cards to help purchase more supplies. Discussion took place in regards to working this weekend's Robotics competition
- 7:23 WDAD Award Service award was presented to us for our dedication to our students. The award was presented to Joe Maramonte on Mon. Nov. 27th at the school board meeting.
 - Thank you note from St. Mary Springs were shared. The notes were thanking us for the use of our concession stand for their play off games.
 - Thank you notes from 2 students who are now able to attend the show Wicked were also shared.
- 7:25 Backpack Buddies This group was asking for a \$1000 donation. These funds will help kick off this program. Dawn Niemuth and Angie Nitz made the motion to donate the funds. Aaron Sadoff will be the representative for this
- 7:28 New Chairs for Gym Events Aaron presented. Our current high school gym chairs have been here for the

past 20 years. The request is for 24 orange chairs and 24 black chairs. These will be used for events held in the gym. (For coaches and players to sit on.) A request for up to \$2500 was made. This will cover half of the cost. The district is paying the other half. The cost is \$93.00 per chair. Rob Giese and Matt Rashid made the motion to grant this request. This motion passed.

7:33 - Aaron talked about the board for the Athletic Hall of Fame (This board would be modeled after the other record boards displayed in the gym). The thought is, in January a group will be formed that will work together to decide how all the record boards and other recognition boards will be displayed.

Joe Maramonte shared an idea of an Oriole Hall of Fame. A way to recognize Alumni that encompasses more than sports. Maybe do an Alumni Hall of Fame.

7:38 - Motion to adjourn was made by Dawn Niemuth and Robin Maramonte. The motion passed.